Minutes of the meeting of the 
London City Airport Consultative Committee

held on 8th September 2017 at 12.30pm

at City Aviation House, London City Airport

Present: Duncan Alexander (Chair), Cllr Olu Babatola (London Borough of Greenwich), Frank Rosillo-Calle, John Shaw (Passenger Rep), Howard Sheppard (CWG), Tom Evans (LCCI), Julia Dunlop (Deputy, Silvertown), Robin Whitehouse (LBN), Glynis Webb (Vice-Chair), Ayesha Chowdhury (LBN), Cllr Pat Holland (Custom House), Cllr Patrick Murphy (Royal Docks), John Stewart (Hacan East)
In attendance: Amina G. (Hacan East), Ken Baker (MET Police), Jennifer Bishop (LBN)
In attendance from LCY: Anna Boss, Melanie Burnley, Francesca Kamara, James Shearman, Aaron Uthman, Gavin Wicks, Rachel Ness
Apologies: Mirsad Bakalovic, Neil Pearce, Janette Withey, Dave Whittaker 

1. Opening remarks. 

The Chair opened the meeting and thanked members for their attendance.
The Chair asked members to introduce themselves to other members of the LCACC. 
2. Minutes of the meeting on 9 June 2017
The minutes of the meeting on 9 June 2017 were approved by the Committee with no further items being raised.
3. Matters arising

The Chair went through matters arising from the previous meeting of the Committee. These included: 
3.1 Digital Air Traffic Control Tower

The Chair asked whether there was any update on the Control Tower. James Shearman (JS) advised that there was no update, and an update will be provided to members before the next meeting.

3.2 Website

The Chair advised that a section of the website would be created to house any previous presentations made to the Committee. 

3.3 Aircraft Noise Categorisation Scheme (ANCS)

James Shearman (JS) provided a detailed update on the ANCS, a requirement under the current and future S106 agreements. JS advised that: 

· the consultation on the scheme had taken place between 2 June – 14 July, and that the airport had received submissions from several stakeholders. 

· The Final Scheme would be submitted in the due course
· The scheme meets current legislation, and puts LCY on par with other airports. 

· LCY will become the first UK airport to adopt recognised night time noise controls for day-time operations.

· Any levies made on Airlines will be placed in a community fund which has a baseline of £75,000.
· A board will be convened to discuss the allocation of these funds, including a representative from the LCACC, LCY, and a representative from the most improved airline.

· Members asked about the replacement of older aircraft, and the need to pressurise airlines to improve their fleet. JS advised that the airlines are responsible for purchasing aircraft; however, there are signs of the fleet changing, notably with the CS100.

The Chair advised that the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA) had written to all airports requesting them to commence a review of their airport Noise Action Plans under the terms of the Environmental Noise (England) Regulations 2006. The Chair and JS advised that the Airspace and Environment Sub-Committee would assist in the production of the airport’s report to be submitted to DEFRA.

The Airspace and Environment Sub-Committee to provide updates on progress at later meetings of the LCACC.

Cllr Babatola asked where LCY noise monitors are situated. JS advised that there are 6 static noise monitors throughout the local area, with one mobile noise monitor.
Amina G. asked if any insulation work was to be carried out in the Britannia Village area, as there are several single glazed properties there. JS advised that properties within the noise contours would be re-inspected after 10 years, and that a few of the properties in that area were due for inspection this year. JS advised that a list of the areas due for reinspection could be found in the Airport’s Annual Performance Report, which can be found on the website. 

3.4 CEO

JS advised that the new CEO, Robert Sinclair would be in post from the end of October, and that he is looking to attend a LCACC meeting early next year.
4.  Parking Issues
Cllr Patrick Murphy advised that incidents of taxi drivers, particularly from UBER and Addison Lee, parking in Controlled Parking Zones, had risen. PM advised that enforcement was not determined or robust enough to halt the rise in such incidents. 

PM advised that there is officer engagement, however, that he was meeting other portfolio holders to discuss the issue in the following week.

Gavin Wicks advised that the issue had been raised at the ATF, and that LBN would be looking at the effectiveness of the CPZ in March 2018, or before, if necessary.

Update to be provided at the next meeting. 

5. Sub Committee Reports
A) The Airspace and Environment Sub Committee
JS introduced the draft report from the Sub-Committee. The report provides an overview of the noise/environment picture, before detailing relevant data. The report offers trends on the number, area and type of complaint, as well as performance in relation to environmental targets and noise.

JS advised that he would contact Cllr Babatola with detail on noise complaints in the Greenwich area before the next meeting. 

John Stewart congratulated JS on the report which usefully shows the reasons behind complaints in certain areas. JS advised that members of the public can complain using the online form, which allows a complainant to detail why they are complaining and what type of complaint it is. 

Chair/Secretary to upload the report onto the website. The Chair also congratulated JS and stated that the report showed the effectiveness of the sub-committee.
B) The Community Sub-Committee
Anna Boss (AB) detailed the progress that the sub-committee had made in relation to the three strands of community activities, community engagement, and supply chains.

AB advised that the Committee would follow the example of the Environment Sub-Committee and create a report outlining the trends on community complaints, construction related complaints, engagement, investment, and the airport’s performance against targets and KPIs.

The Community Sub-Committee to report at the next meeting. 

AB also advised that the Subcommittee was considering obtaining historical employment data in the Royal Docks as per request by the Sub-Committee. AB advised that 14 organisations had been successful in their application for grants from the 30th anniversary community sponsorship fund.  

6.  Implementation of the Noise Monitoring and Mitigation Strategy

James Shearman (JS) updated the Committee on the implementation of the Noise Monitoring and Mitigation Strategy (NOMMS). JS advised that the strategy had been introduced on 18 August. The strategy was part of the pre-commencement conditions (number 31) of the CADP development. 

JS advised members of the web-based TRAVIS system of flight tracking (https://travislcy.topsonic.aero/). He advised that members of the public can complain about noise on the website using a web-form, the number and nature of the complaints would be fed through the Airspace and Environment Sub-Committee. 

JS advised that the Strategy covered ground noise, including aircraft engine noise and run times, proscribed hours for maintenance and an auxiliary power unit strategy.

Several members asked about the strategy for construction noise. JS advised that NOMMS covered solely airport operations, and that there was a separate requirement for noise during the construction phase of the airport development.   

The Chair advised that the Strategy would be placed on the website and sent to members after the Committee meeting.

7.  Matters arising from Airport Reports

The Chair advised that LCY director reports would now be taken by acceptation, with directors highlighting only the key issues raised in the report. There would then be more time for discussion.

A. Airport Director

Melanie Burnley (MB), introduced the Airport Director report and highlighted that: 

· The airport’s CAA score concerning passengers with reduced mobility had improved to ‘Good’. 

· The airport had chosen Bechtel as the delivery partner for the CADP development

· Peter Adams had joined the airport as Chief Asset and Programme Officer. Peter has joined the airport from Highways England. 

MB introduced Ken Baker, MET Police to update the Committee on security arrangements at the airport. KB highlighted that:

· Project Servitor was being introduced across the country to improve security

· The project revolves around policing through the monitoring of behaviour and the use pre-planned, but unpredictable deployments of assets at the airport which could range in duration from 20mins to 2hours. The aim is to deter and detect any illegal activity
· The airport would be the pilot for the project.

B. Community

Anna Boss (AB) and Aaron Uthman (AU), introduced the Community report and highlighted the following issues:

· The airport had employed a new Corporate Responsibility Officer, Francesca Kamara
· 52 cyclists had set off in July for a 185-mile charity ride, which in total raised £30,000 for Richard House Children’s Hospice.

· 61 Staff had participated in the volunteering fortnight, donating 429 hours over 9 events, an increase from the 375 volunteering hours in 2016.

C. Planning
Rachel Ness (RN) introduced the planning report, and explained the all pre-commencement conditions on the planning permission for the City Airport Development Programme (CADP) had been satisfied. Therefore, construction works can now commence. 

Preparations to start construction are underway with Bechtel appointed as the Delivery Partner earlier this summer. Bechtel will manage the build out of CADP which is currently planned to start early in Q4 2017. 
Ahead of construction commencing the Construction Sound Insulation Scheme has been offered to all eligible properties in the community. Once the start date is confirmed residents will be notified via a letter drop.  
The Chair advised that the Secretary will invite the delivery partner to future meetings.

D. Airport Transport Forum (ATF)

Gavin Wicks (GW) reported on the work of the ATF and spoke about the ongoing work with Uber and the controlled parking zones. The Chair and Members asked about additional parking space or holding bays for the taxis. GW advised that the airport only had finite space.

Glynis Webb advised that a member of the Community Sub-Committee would attend all meetings of the ATF to keep an eye on the issue. 
GW advised that the Draft Mayor’s Transport Strategy is open for consultation. The airport is putting together a response document to be shared with the ATF. GW advised that the consultation would close the following week. 
8.  AOB. 

Bombardier Aircraft:

Members asked about the number of flight movements of the Bombardier aircraft and how the quota system worked. James Shearman advised that the airlines were encouraged to use quieter aircraft as the less noise = more flight movements. Robin Whitehouse advised that the 110,000 movements was a maximum number and that the payloads of the aircraft would differ due to length of the runway and weather.

Barrier Park:

Cllr Pat Holland advised that 3, 15 block apartments were being constructed in Barrier Park car park, for affordable rent.

LCACC Website:

The Chair advised members that the website had been taken down for a brief period at the end of July after some confusion with the contractor. This caused a slight delay in publishing the annual Airport Performance Report.  The Chair apologised and advised members that the website was the sole responsibility of the Chair and the Secretary, and was entirely separate from LCY. 

Meeting format:

The Chair asked members for feedback on the time, day and organisation of the meeting. Members agreed, by a vote, that the meetings should continue to take place on the first Friday of the month, at 12.00pm for a 12.30pm start.

The Chair thanked members for a constructive meeting and closed the meeting.

9.  Date of the next meeting

The Committee will next meet on Friday 8 December 2017, at 12.00pm at City Aviation House, London City Airport. 

	Duncan Alexander

Chairman of the LCACC
	


